
UNOFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED 

MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE 
SENIOR CITIZENS COMMISSION 

COUNCIL CHAMBERS 
5655 JILLSON ST., COMMERCE, CALIFORNIA 

 
WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 5, 2016 AT 12:30 PM 

 
CALL TO ORDER The meeting was called to order by Vice Chairperson Elenes at  

12:30 p.m. 
 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
AND INVOCATION 
 
 

Commissioner Barragan led those assembled in the salute to the 
flag and the invocation. 

ROLL CALL 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Commissioners: 
 

 
Vice Chairperson Elenes 
Barragan and Gibson 
 

Absent: 
 

 

 
Staff:  

Director Lipton 
Senior Center Supervisor Berroteran 
Administrative Assistant Borunda 
 

WELCOME/INTRODUCTIONS 
 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT Gloria Nezahualcoyotl who resides at 2553 Fidelia, Commerce, 
approached the Commission to clarity that there are no weekends 
scheduled for seniors at Camp Commerce.  She also spoke about 
the Teen trips allowed and asked if the Teens raise money for the 
trips.  She also inquired about the bus stop on Fidelia and Boris 
and the need for an ADA bus stop.  

APPEARANCES AND 
PRESENTATIONS 

 

SCHEDULED MATTERS  



mnsr 100516 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
 
 
 
METROPOLITAN 
AUTHORITIES 
TRANSPORTATION PLAN 
 
STATUS REPORT 
 
SENIOR CENTER PROGRAM 
OVERNIGHT EXCURSION 
REQUESTS  
 
 

Commissioner Gibson motioned to approve the minutes of 
September 7, 2016.   Commissioner Barragan seconded the 
motion.  Motion passed.   
 
 
This item was tabled.  
 
 
 
This item was tabled.  
 
Senior Center Supervisor Ann Berroteran reported that the majority 
of the seniors voted to pass out surveys to seniors with respect to 
overnight trips.  She will report the results once surveys are 
returned.   

STAFF REPORTS 
 

Senior Center Supervisor Ann Berroteran reported on upcoming 
trips.  The Halloween party is scheduled for October 28, 2016.  
Seniors are having fun at the Monday Night Football viewings.  
 

COMMISSION REPORTS 
 
 
 
 

Commissioner Gibson reported that she would like to use the North 
Annex for the Food Bank provided by Community Services and 
complimented Senior Center Supervisor Ann Berroteran for a job 
well done.   
 
Commissioner Elenes reported on his cruise to Catalina Island and 
has another trip scheduled to Viejas.   

ADJOURNMENT The next Senior Citizens Commission meeting will be held on 
Wednesday, November 2, 2016. 

 
This meeting was adjourned in memory of Chairperson Eddie 
Espinoza.  

 
 
 

 


